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           County Administration Building – Board of Supervisors Chambers, 481 Fourth Street, Hollister, California

REGULAR MEETING 

MARCH 24, 2009

ACTION MINUTES

The Board of Supervisors of San Benito County met in the Board Chambers on the above date in regular session.  Supervisors Monaco, Loe, Barrios, De La Cruz and Botelho were present. Also present was County Administrative Officer Susan Thompson, Acting County Counsel Barbara Thompson and Clerk of the Board Linda Churchill for the morning session and Assistant Clerk Janet Slibsager for the afternoon session.    Chairman Anthony Botelho presided. 
	9:00 a.m. CALL TO ORDER:


a) Supervisor Monaco led the Pledge of Allegiance.

At the request of Supervisor Barrios, Chairman Botelho called for a Moment of Silence in memory of local police officer Greg Thul who passed away after a lengthy illness.

b) Upon motion duly made, seconded and carried, acknowledged Certificate of Posting.
c) Public Comment:  Sandy Paterson, whose son is a student at Willow Grove School, expressed frustration and concern over a recent appointment to the Board of Directors of Willow Grove School.  Ms. Paterson stated that a petition to have this person removed was sent to County Counsel who determined that changes needed to be made.  The changes were made and sent back to County Counsel and she was advised that the petition was denied due to one item.  Ms. Paterson asked for one more day to get this petition back for approval.  Ms. Paterson expressed great concern with having this person on the Board.
Acting County Counsel Barbara Thompson responded that the issue was with the Elections Code in that the petition has to be submitted according to Education Code 5091 which references Elections Code 100 and 104.   The issue is that the declaration wasn’t submitted under the penalty of perjury and that is a requirement and not a technicality. 

Joe Thompson, local resident, expressed his concern over the small business owners in our County noting the great number of insolvency and bankruptcies that are occurring.  Mr. Thompson asked that the Board of Supervisors take a stance and support these small business owners by having less fees and regulations.

Marty Richman, local resident, spoke in regards to the Hollister Urban Area Water and Wastewater Master Plan stating that residents of Hollister stepped up to the plate and put $100 million down for the wastewater project and now a large portion of those people are served by the Sunnyslope Water District which is proposing to do a massive project to improve the water quality but costs are supposed to be divided up based on benefit in general and he stated that Sunnyslope Water District intends to do a straight across the board increase and he did not feel it was fair to put the costs on backs of the residents of the City of Hollister.  Mr. Richman stated that certain areas should pay their fair share.

Joe Pendry, representing the Gavilan Kennel Club, announced that they were holding their annual dog show at Bolado Park on April 25, 26 and 27th.   Mr. Pendry invited Chairman Botelho to make the Best of Show presentation on Saturday April 25th.

Chairman Botelho responded that he would certainly attend.
d) Department Head Announcements:  County Administrative Officer (CAO) Susan Thompson reported that she, along with other county leaders, are trying to get informed on the Federal Stimulus Act and all of the available resources that may be available to bring to our community.   CAO Thompson stated that a recent Webinar was attended by herself and many local department heads to educate us on how to access these funds.  CAO Thompson reported that several county leaders also made an appearance at Congressman Sam Farr’s workshop on the Federal Stimulus Act.


CAO Thompson announced there would be a Courthouse Advisory Group meeting to be held on Thursday, March 26th.   CAO Thompson stated that the process to get the courthouse built is moving along and they are continuing to work on this project.


CAO Thompson also reported that informal brainstorming meetings were held last week with the Deputy Sheriff’s Association, Law Enforcement Management Group and Employee Management Group to talk about cost savings ideas to bring to the Board of Supervisors a balanced budget for next year. CAO Thompson stated she would be setting a meeting with SEIU also to talk about these ideas.


CAO Thompson reported that we are continuing to be very frugal with our spending.


CAO Thompson also stated that the Gang Coordinator Policy Committee has met and established regular meeting dates.


HHSA Director Kathy Flores reported that she had exciting news that she believed would give relief to our numbers of unemployed folks here in our community.  Ms. Flores reported that last week February unemployment rates hit 15.8%.  


HHSA Director Enrique Arreola provided a summary of the American Recovery Investment Act and the allocations to San Benito County.  Mr. Arreola announced that this was an unofficial allocation and as of last Friday San Benito County was allocated $821,000 of which $320,000 is dedicated to dislocated workers, $352,000 for youth and $148,000 for adults. 

e)
Board Announcements, Introductions and Presentations:  



Supervisor Barrios announced that today, March 24, 2009, is San Benito County Cattlewoman’s  Association Farm Day at Bolado Park and also Earth Day will be April 22, 2009.



Supervisor Barrios reported that she attended both RCRC (Regional Council of Rural Counties and CSAC (California State Association of Counties) meetings in Sacramento. Supervisor Barrios stated that there was a lot of discussion on the May ballot propositions although at the end of much discussion the counties decided to remain neutral which she felt was not a good idea.



Supervisor Barrios also reported on some of the Federal stimulus that is forthcoming.



Supervisor Barrios reported that she also attended the workshop held yesterday, March 23rd, with Congressman San Farr with regards to the Federal Stimulus Package.



Supervisor De La Cruz reported that he attended the opening day of local All Star Little League baseball on Friday and he appreciated the opportunity to throw out the first pitch.



Supervisor De La Cruz reported that he also attended the Gang Prevention Coordinator Policy Committee meeting and he thanked all the local participants for the effort and resources that will be put into this local problem.



Supervisor Loe reported that she also attended the Gang Prevention Coordinator Policy Committee meeting and attended the VTA (Valley Transportation Authority), along with Supervisor Botelho, where they discussed the realignment of Highway 152.



Supervisor Monaco stated that he attended the Regional Advisory Committee meetings over the weekend for the Bureau of Land Management and reported that in the near future there would be a status report on the Clear Creek Area and also Propositions 1A and 1F were discussed and the Board of Supervisors would be asked to take a position at some point.



Chairman Botelho announced that on Friday, March 20th the San Juan School opened the fields to the public for kids to play soccer, baseball and other sports.  



Chairman Botelho reported that he attended the Hunger Fighter of the Year dinner last week where Supervisor Loe presented the award to Dotty Rose. Chairman Botelho accepted an award presented to the County of San Benito Employees who donated 1116 pounds of food for the Community Pantry Food Drive.



Chairman Botelho further reported that he had attended several COG (Council of Governments) meetings last week regarding unmet transit needs and public input was received and ideas about the busses.



Supervisor De La Cruz expressed an idea about giving the busses to non-profit organizations here in the community that can use them.



Supervisor Barrios reported that she talked to the President of the San Benito High School Board of Trustees and he is going to get back to her regarding in-kind funds for the Gang Prevention Coordinator.

PRESENTATIONS & RECOGNITIONS: 
1)
Presentation of Certificate of Recognition to Cassandra Spencer who is retiring after 22 years of dedicated service with the County of San Benito.



Chairman Botelho recognized Ms. Spencer for her past service.  Ms. Spencer was not present at the meeting.  

2)
Presentation of Certificate of Recognition to Lorraine Castro who is retiring after 13 years of dedicated service with the County of San Benito.



Chairman Botelho recognized Ms. Castro for her past service.  Ms. Castro was not present at the meeting.  

3)
Presentation of Trindel Employee Safety Award to county employee Tracey Belton of the Health & Human Services Agency.

Gene Herdon, Trindel Insurance Fund Safety Officer, presented the award to Ms. Belton.  File #36

4)
Recognize the 2009 Industry Achievement Award by California Building Officials, awarded to Precision Inspection Company, Inc.


Planning Director Art Henriques recognized and acknowledged Building Official Evan Hill and Senior Permit Technician Sheree Garcia who are San Benito County’s representatives of Precision Inspection Company, Inc. for this prestigious award, which is issued annually to one company that stands out statewide for exceptional work and community services.  File #790

	CONSENT AGENDA:



Upon motion made by Supervisor Monaco and seconded by Supervisor Barrios, approved Consent Agenda Items 5 through 19 with the exception of Items 12 and 16, which were pulled for discussion and Supervisor Botelho abstaining from Item 13. (Unanimous)

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH – A. Yamamoto:

5)
Approved the request to hire a 0.50 FTE Mental Health Nurse I at Range 22.5, Step F effective March 24, 2009.   File #790

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS:

6)
Approved Certificates of Recognition for the 2009 Teacher of the Year Award recipients for presentation on March 26, 2009 during the San Benito County Joint Boards of Trustees Dinner Meeting.  File #156

7)
Appointed Gregg Zanella to the San Benito County Fish and Game Advisory Commission representing Supervisorial District 1 with term effective April 1, 2009 through March 31, 2013.  (Supervisor Barrios)  File #24
8)
Re-appointed James Ingram and Tom Manning to the San Benito County Fish and Game Advisory Commission representing Supervisorial District 2 with terms effective April 1,2009 through March 31, 2013.  (Supervisor Botelho) File #24
9)
Re-appointed Bruce Eisenman and Larry Brown to the San Benito County Fish and Game Advisory Commission representing Supervisorial District 5 with terms effective April 1,2009 through March 31, 2013.  (Supervisor De La Cruz) File #24
CLERK OF THE BOARD – L. Churchill:

10)
Adopt Resolution No. 2009-23 amending the County’s Conflict of Interest Code to reflect the addition of the Behavioral Health Board and the Child Abuse Prevention Council and removing the Substance Abuse Advisory Board, Mental Health Board and Child Welfare Commission.  File #285.7


11)
Approved the action minutes of the meeting on February 24, 2009 and March 3, 2009 meetings.

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES AGENCY – K. Flores:

12)
Authorize the Director of Health & Human Services Agency to accept donations, monetary and non-monetary, for the benefit of Public Heath Division programs.


Supervisor Barrios expressed concern of an outpouring of non-monetary items and how that would be handled.



HHSA Director Kathy Flores explained that this was a check specifically to fund Kids in the Parks Day and also tracking would be set for non-monetary items.



CAO Susan Thompson noted that this would be to receive new items or cash.


BOARD ACTION:  
Upon motion made by Supervisor Barrios and seconded by Supervisor Monaco, authorized the HHSA Director to accept donations, monetary and non-monetary, for the benefit of Public Health Division programs. (Unanimous) File #130
13)
Made findings that property to be leased is not, and will not be, needed for County purposes for the duration of the lease, and that extending the lease term serves the public interest because it ensures continuity and availability of safe and affordable housing for unaccompanied farm workers; and, approved Amendment #4 to the lease with the Farm Labor Association for Southside Road unaccompanied Adult Farm Labor Camp to extend the term until December 31, 2009 and authorized the Vice Chair to sign said amendment.   (4-0 Vote.  Supervisor Botelho abstained.)  File #130
14)
Re-appointed Ms. Brenda Weatherly as a public sector representative on the Workforce Investment Board for a three-year term effective March 24, 2009 to March 24, 2012.  (CSWD)  File #939
PROBATION DEPARTMENT – B. Cardall:

15)
Approved agreement with San Benito County Behavioral Health for Mental Health and Substance Abuse services in anamount not to exceed $23,055. 


File #510
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT – J. Cox:

16)
Accept all bids in the bid summary report; award contract to Don Chapin Company as the lowest responsive, responsible Bidder for Surface Transportation Assistance Act improvements at Orchard and Fairview Roads, in the amount of $34,140 and authorize the Road Commissioner to issue change orders to the construction contract in an amount not to exceed $5,000.


Supervisor Barrios asked if the change orders were a percentage or just a set amount that we approve.



Acting Public Works Director Janelle Cox explained that the Public Contracts Code allows us to go up to $5000 for contracts under $50,000 and therefore we selected the $5000 because that could go quickly when talking about a construction contract.



Supervisor Barrios also questioned the spreadsheet referring to Orchard and Fairview Road noting that she did not understand where it stated “varies” and asked if this was an error.


  
Assistant Public Works Director Arman Nazemi stated this was a typographical error and it should cover the tonnage of the asphalt.



Supervisor De La Cruz asked if the contractors were local.



Acting County Counsel explained that the 5% preference for local contractors does not apply to State Public Contracts.


BOARD ACTION:  Upon motion made by Supervisor Barrios and seconded by Supervisor Monaco:  1) Accepted all bids in the bid summary report; 2) Awarded contract to the Don Chapin Company as the lowest responsive, responsible bidder; 3) Approved the contract and authorized the Chair to sign the contract in the amount of $34,140; and, 4) Authorized the Road Commissioner to issue change orders to the construction contract in an amount not to exceed $5000.  (Unanimous)  File #105
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT – C. Hill:

17)
Allowed the Sheriff to accept a donation of $300 from Seminis Vegetable Seeds, Inc. to offset the cost of the Rural Crime Prevention Task Force that was held in Shell Beach, CA in February 2009.  File #110
18)
Approved maintenance agreement with L-1 Identity Solutions in the amount of $31,021 for the annual maintenance of six (6) Identix fingerprint machines for the period April 1, 2009 through March 31, 2010.  File #110
19)
Authorized County Office of Emergency Services to submit the fiscal year 2009 Emergency Performance Grant Program totaling $86,845.00 on behalf of the County Operational Area.  File #110
	REGULAR AGENDA:


SAN BENITO COUNTY ARTS COUNCIL – S. Van Rooy:

20)
Request for County participation in funding a Core Historic Structure Report on the Granada Theater.


Sharleen Van Rooy, Executive Director, San Benito County Arts Council, provided background information stating that in collaboration with the Hollister Downtown Association the Arts Council has identified an arts initiative to develop an art center within the Granada Theater located on Fifth Street.    Ms. Van Rooy reported that the cost of a Core Historic Structure Report (HSR) that is required to move forward with this project is approximately $12,000 and the Arts Council is seeking a commitment from San Benito County in the amount of $2000 to help leverage external funds that may be received from the Hewlett Packard Foundation through the San Benito Community Foundation.



Discussion ensued and Ms. Van Rooy answered questions.


BOARD ACTION:  Upon motion made by Supervisor De La Cruz and second by Supervisor Barrios, directed staff to provide the $2000 in county funds as matching funding for a grant request to the San Benito Community Foundation for a Core Historic Structure Report on the Granada Theater.  (Unanimous)  


File #119 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS – S. Thompson

21)
Quarterly Status Report on Economic Development Corporation activities.


Nancy Martin, Executive Director of the Economic Development Corporation (EDC) provided a status report stating that EDC has been very active.  Ms. Martin reported on three areas that EDC has been focusing on which are:  1) Structure of the Corporation; 2) Retention of Businesses here in the County; and, 3) and Partnering and Planning.



Board members thanked Ms. Martin for her report and offered suggestions.



Joe Thompson, local resident, expressed concern over too many fees and burdensome regulations that are strangling small businesses.



Marty Richman, stated that we need to get some prosperity into this county noting and we are in competition with other counties for businesses.  Mr. Richman stated that we need to encourage businesses here and should have county and city staff who are problem solvers and not just say no to everything.  File #119
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH -  A. Yamamoto:

22)
Approve the County Behavioral Health Department’s submission of the FY 2007-2010 Mental Health Services Act (MHSA) Prevention and Early Intervention Program and Expenditure Plan requesting $842,142 to the State Department of Mental Health; and authorize the County Behavioral Health Director to sign County Certificate.


Director of Behavioral Health Alan Yamamoto provided background information stating that this request is for the approval to apply for Prevention and Early Intervention funds.  Mr. Yamamoto reported that the amount of funds that are being proposed for application would span from the three years that are currently available starting Fiscal Year 2007 through 2010 and would be a total amount of $842,142.  



Board members thanked Mr. Yamamoto for his good work and answered questions posed by Board members.  


BOARD ACTION:  Upon motion made by Supervisor Monaco and seconded by Supervisor Loe, approved the County Behavioral Health Department’s submission of the FY 2007 through 2010 MHSA Prevention and Early Intervention Program and Expenditure Plan requesting $842,142 to the State Department of Mental Health; and authorized the County Behavioral Health Director to sign the required County certifications for the FY 2007 through 2010 MHSA Prevention and Early Intervention Program and Expenditure Plan.  (Unanimous)  File #810
PUBLIC WORKS – J. Cox:

23)
Adopt a resolution establishing the guidelines for the funding of reserves, the handling of surplus funds and the establishment of a Contingency Reserve within the County Service Area Fund.


Acting Public Works Administrator Janelle Cox provided an overview of the proposed resolution with a Power Point presentation titled “County Service Areas”.   Ms. Cox reported that two community meetings, and additional small meetings with individual County Service Areas, have been held and meetings are still scheduled to answer questions.    The Power Point presentation covered the following points:  County Service Areas; Reserves; Types of Reserves; Capital Projects Reserve; Operating Contingency; Internal Service Fund; Replacement Reserve; Pre-fund Reserves; Surplus Fund Policy; CSA Internal Service Fund; and, Expenses Exceed Budget? 



County Clerk/Auditor/Recorder Joe Paul Gonzalez, County Administrative Officer Susan Thompson and Ms. Cox answered questions posed by Board members.



Kim Du Pont, CSA 49 (Hollister Ranch Estates) property owner, addressed the Board handing out a memo directed to the Board of Supervisors dated March 23, 2009.   Ms. Du Pont stated that she had some personal issues with CSA 49 that were included in the memo.  Ms. Du Pont stated she had been dealing with this CSA since 1997 noting that CSA 49 was established in 1998.  Ms. Du Pont expressed  her frustration with what she considers to be very poor services provided by the Public Works Department and asked the Board to please read her memo.



Manuel Bettencourt, former county employee, stated that when he worked for the Public Works Department the services were always properly done and that quality of work is not being done now.


BOARD ACTION:  Upon motion made by Supervisor Monaco and seconded by Supervisor Loe, adopted Resolution No. 2009-24 establishing the guidelines for the funding of reserves, the handling of surplus funds and the establishment of a Contingency Reserve within each County Service Area and the County Service Area Internal Fund.  (Unanimous)  CSA File / #105

24)
Adopt a Resolution of Intention to impose a property related fee in various County Service Areas, approving a fee report and setting a public hearing for May 26, 2009.

Acting Public Works Administrator Janelle Cox provided background information stating this resolution would impose a property related fee on the remaining 29 County Service Areas, approved a fee report and setting a public hearing at which time we’ll have the final fee report for approval.  


Pablo Perez, NBS Local Government Services, provided a Power Point Presentation titled Summary for Resolution of Intention and included:  The Need for Proposition 218 Proceedings – Summary Spreadsheet; Community Outreach Meetings; Review of the Budget Items – Sample Budget and Maximum Fee vs. Annual Fee; Review of a Fee Schedule – Sample Fee Schedule; and, the Next Step – Notice and Written Protest Proceedings.  Also included was a timeline for this process.


Discussion ensued and Mr. Perez answered questions posed by Board members.
BOARD ACTION:  Upon motion made by Supervisor Monaco and seconded by Supervisor Loe, adopted Resolution No. 2009-25, a Resolution of Intention to impose a property related fee in various County Service Areas, approving a fee report and setting a public hearing for May 26, 2009.  (Unanimous)  CSA File / #105
Regular Agenda Item #25 was moved to the afternoon session.

Closed Session was moved to the afternoon session at the end of the agenda.

AFTERNOON SESSION

1:30 P.M.
	REGULAR AGENDA:


COUNTY COUNSEL – B. Thompson:

25)
Approve legal services agreement with the law firm of Bingham, McCutchen, LLP, for limited legal services related to general land use issues, primarily the 2009 Update of the General Plan Housing Element and associated technical updates to other General Plan elements and County ordinances in the amount not to exceed $10,000.
Deputy County Counsel Shirley Murphy provided information in regards to the agreement with Bingham, McCutchen, LLP for general legal services in the amount not to exceed $10,000 which would be for limited issues related to the upcoming General Plan Housing Development update and associated technical updates to other General Plan elements and County ordinances.  

Ms. Murphy said that Planning Department staff is working on a methodology to re-coup some of the costs, if possible, from other large projects.

Supervisor Monaco said we need to establish, at some level, some kind of fair share proportion, to address the issue of re-couping some of the expenses.  

Supervisor Monaco said that he supports approving this contract with an understanding that the Planning Department come back, sometime in May 2009, with some kind of policy or decision establishing procedures to try and re-coup in a fair way.
Planning Director Art Henriques said that he could put something together for a May 2009 Board of Supervisors meeting.

BOARD ACTION: Upon motion made by Supervisor Monaco and seconded by Supervisor Barrios, approved legal services agreement with the law firm of Bingham, McCutchen, LLP, in an amount not to exceed $10,000 for limited legal services related to general land use issue, primarily the 2009 Update of the General Plan Housing Element and associated technical updated to other General Plan elements and County ordinances; and authorized the Board Chair to sign the amendments.  (Unanimous)  File #160

	CONSENT AGENDA:


Upon motion made by Supervisor Loe and seconded by Supervisor Monaco, approved Consent Agenda Item #29.  (Unanimous)

COUNTY COUNSEL – B. Thompson:

29) Approved contract with Abbott & Kindermann for specific legal advice on a matter of pending litigation in an amount not to exceed $5,000.  File #60

INTEGRATED WASTE MANAGEMENT DEPARTMENT – M. Rose:

30) Receive Progress Report on the Resource Recovery Park at John Smith Road Landfill and direct staff as appropriate.

Integrated Waste Manager Mandy Rose provided a progress report in regards to the Resource Recovery Park at John Smith Road Landfill  

 Ms. Rose said that they scheduled a meeting with local businesses and sent out invitations to 660 businesses, and nobody showed up.  

Ms. Rose said they would continue to pursue meetings through other venues to get more information out about the Resource Recovery Park.

Discussion ensued by Board and staff.

Board of Supervisors asked Ms. Rose to provide quarterly updates. 

File #75.4
PLANNING & BUILDING DEPARTMENT – A. Henriques:
31) Follow-up review of County policy for release of project Administrative Draft Environmental Impact Reports (ADEIR) and take action as deemed appropriate.


Planning Director Art Henriques provided an update on the Administrative Draft Environmental Impact Report (ADEIR). 


 Mr. Henriques said that in checking with other counties, they have found, that the conties don’t have a written policy.  Mr. Henriques said that they would continue to have verbal discussions with the applicants.


Mr. Henriques said that they would like to have the Board of Supervisors look at this matter further and decide if they wish to move forward with this updated approach or provide further direction.


Chairman Botelho, Supervisor Monaco and Supervisor Barrios said that they like the proposed policy as written and supports it.

 
Scott Fuller, San Juan Oaks Golf Course, said that they thank staff for their work on this and ask the Board of Supervisor’s to pass this policy as presented.

BOARD ACTION: Upon motion made by Supervisor Monaco and seconded by Supervisor De La Cruz, adopted policy based on the information that was provided in the report today. (Unanimous)  File #790

32)
Approve Amendment #1 to the contract with Denise Duffy and Associates regarding planning and project management services for the El Rancho San Benito project in the additional amount of $165,000 for the contract term.
Planning Director Art Henriques provided an update to amend the contract with Denise Duffy and Associates for an additional amount of funding in the amount of $165,000.  

Supervisor Barrios voiced concern in regards to the amount of the contract, as it is twice as much as it was.  

Mr. Henriques said that there is a need for more funding due to the number of specialty meetings, the preparation for the meetings, and more consultant staff time required as a result of this large and complex project.

BOARD ACTION:  Upon motion made by Supervisor Barrios and seconded by Supervisor Monaco, approved Amendment #1 to the contract with Denise Duffy and Associates regarding planning and project management services for the El Rancho San Benito project in the additional amount of $165,000 (bringing the total contract amount to $385,000) for the contract term and authorize the Chair to sign said agreement.  (Unanimous)  File #790
33)
El Rancho San Benito Project Quarterly Update.

Planning Director Art Henriques said that they would be having a team Power Point presentation today with Denise Duffy & Associates pertaining to the El Rancho San Benito Quarterly Project update.   

Mr. Henriques provided background information in regards to the applicants general plan application that was submitted in December 2007 and the process that has taken place since then.

Denise Duffy, Consultant for El Rancho San Benito on behalf of San Benito County, reported on the El Rancho San Benito (ERSB) Application, Summary of Notice of Preparation (NOP) and comment letters received from Federal and State Agencies and Organizations.       

Ms. Duffy said that the high points of the comment letters included; Land Use, Consistency with the General Plan, Impact on Neighboring Land Uses, Housing Affordability, Growth Inducement, Lighting Impacts, Impacts to Agricultural Resources, Preservation of Agricultural Land, Biological Resources, Regional Water Control Board, Special Status Species, Wildlife Corridors, Hydrology & Water Quality, Transportation & Traffic Issues, Air Quality, Hazmat, Climate Change, Utilities & Service System, Water Use, Public Services, Cumulative Impacts and Adequate Review of Alternatives for the Environmental Impact Review (EIR). 

Ms. Duffy mentioned that the next steps for the EIR would be working on the scope of work.

Mr. Henriques provided information in regards to the EIR Teams Next Steps which included; Preparation of Scope of Work, Scoping Meetings, Agency Comments, Technical Input, further changes in CEQA.

Mr. Henriques said that the scope of work would be coming back to the Board of Supervisors in April 2009 with more details and the Planning and Legal Team would continue to work with the applicant to go over the EIR process, outreach, detailed scope of work and starting the development agreement process.

Mr. Henriques said that they would continue to provide updates to the Board of Supervisors on an ongoing basis.

Discussion ensued by Board and staff.  File #790

34)
Report on Foreclosure Prevention Workshop scheduled for Saturday, April 25, 2009 at the Veteran’s Memorial Building.



Housing Programs Coordinator CJ Valenzuela provided information in regards to the upcoming Foreclosure Prevention Workshop scheduled on Saturday, April 25, 2009 at the Veterans Memorial Building.



Mr. Valenzuela said that this workshop is designed for those who are at risk due to income loss, loan adjustments and to educate them as to what their options are.  



Mr. Valenzuela said they are partnering with the City of Hollister Redevelopment Agency who just recently hired a Housing Programs Coordinator Francisco Casas, to work in conjunction with him.  

Mr. Valenzuela said that at the workshop, Mr. Casas would be covering the California foreclosure process and loan modification procedures.  Mr. Valenzuela said he would be covering the financial assessment, credit and budgeting.



Chairman Botelho thanked Mr. Valenzuela for the good work.



Supervisor Barrios said that she appreciated the proactive approach that is being taken.  File #790
	CLOSED SESSION:


Matters discussed during Closed Session include existing and pending litigation, personnel matters and real property negotiations.  Reportable actions taken by the Board during Closed Session will be announced during open session.  (Gov. Code Section 54957.1(a) & (b), Ralph M. Brown Act.)

The Board adjourned into Closed Session and reconvened into Regular Session:

26)
Conference with Legal Counsel – Existing Litigation

Subdivision (a) of Section 54956.9

Name of Case: Association for Equal Information and Governmental Integrity v. County of San Benito, Superior Court of California, County of San Benito, Case No.  CU-09-00043.


No reportable action.  File #235.6

27)
Conference with Real Property Negotiators:

Authority:  California Government Code Section 54956.8


Property:  327 Fifth Street, Hollister, CA 95023


Agency Negotiator:  Susan Thompson, County Administrative Officer and Alan Yamamoto, County Behavioral Health Director.


Negotiating Parties:  Philip C. Herbert, Patrick Herbert, Catherine Ann Herbert, Joseph P. Herbert and George Shore Properties.


Under Negotiation:  Price and terms of purchase.


Continued this item to April 7, 2009. 

28)
Conference with Legal Counsel – Anticipated Litigation

Significant exposure to litigation pursuant to subdivision (b) of Section 54956.9:


Number of Cases: (1)


Closed session is authorized by Section 54956.9(b)(3)(E).

No reportable action.  File #235.6
The vote of each member of the Board of Supervisors upon each matter at the foregoing meeting, unless otherwise stated, was as follows:
AYES:

SUPERVISORS:  Monaco, Loe, Barrios, De La Cruz, Botelho

NOES:
SUPERVISORS:  None

ABSENT:
SUPERVISORS:  None

There being no further business the Board adjourned to March 24, 2009 at 9:00 a.m. for a regular meeting. 
ANTHONY BOTELHO, CHAIRMAN
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